NJLA Diversity & Outreach Section meeting
February 27, 2014
East Brunswick Public Library
Attendance: Misun Lyu (LibraryLinkNJ), Cheryl O’Connor (LibraryLinkNJ), Doug Poswencyk (Watchung/SCLS), Allan M. Kleiman (Montville), Saleena Davidson (South Brunswick), Enola Romano (Montclair), Joan Berenstein, Andrew Luck (Paterson), Mimi Lee (NJSL), Jill D’Amico (East Brunswick), Michael Mazekian (Kenilworth, via Skype).
Meeting called to order at 10:26 a.m.
After brief introductions, minutes from 2/4/14 meeting were approved.
Meeting structure/online presence
Going forward, meetings will have agendas distributed beforehand. They will be made public via the listserve and wiki so that NJLA membership can be informed about our activities, and hopefully want to get involved. 
One of our priorities will be focusing on a strategic plan and section bylaws, drafts of which have been circulating. 
Allan and Enola will be working together to determine their roles as co-presidents, as well as that of the members-at-large.
The wiki, and our overall web presence, was discussed. Currently, the wiki is not linked to through all pages of NJLA’s website, but we have requested that all links be updated. 
It was suggested that those with access to LibraryLinkNJ’s archives from a past diversity conference go through the material to see what would be helpful in building a D&O resource page that will be accessible to all.


The idea of a similar conference with a focus on diversity was floated, possibly a collaboration between NJLA, LibraryLink NJ and the State Library. 
Diversity as a goal
Diversity - as in, services offered, staffing, etc. - will be a discussion as we move forward, and should be a visible goal. We are in a position to pull major stakeholders together and should take advantage of that. 
Ideas to foster diversity in the workplace 
· Outreach to students
· Work with the library schools


· International students 

· Model efforts as other industries have done 
· Identify community groups that offer pathways to career assistance and work with them
Challenges:

· Creating a pool of diverse applicants

· Compensation

· Library budgets and staff hours 


Strategies:

· Note the different pathways to a library degree 
· “Second” careers
· Tap into current staff/library assistants

· Develop internship programs

· Provide educational programs to the wider community. 
For international students, it was noted that libraries are usually welcomed as sponsoring agencies for visas and immigration concerns. Ties already exist between the international community and public librarianship - we can reach out to the community as we do to offer library services.
As membership in the section grows, we will be able to split into working groups based on passions and initiatives, this issue being one of them. 
Conference
The 2014 NJLA Conference schedule is online.
In addition to the previous programs, it appears the section is also co-sponsoring an additional program: Diversity You Can Do: Diversity Programs Large and Small, with the Children’s Services Section. 
The preconference was discussed, as well as strategy for promoting it. 
· Phone calls

· Blurbs for social media, e-mail blasts and promotional materials

· Graphics for emails

· Talking points for making a case to attend

The Reference section has agreed to come on as a co-sponsor. We will reach out to the YA section to bring on as co-sponsors, and plan to add homeless youth as another focus of the presentation. The contacts for the preconference will be talking to the speakers to include this.
Outreach and Accessibility

D&O members were encouraged to attend UL meetings to foster cooperation between the two sections going forward. 
A challenge to growing the section has been reaching librarians in non-central areas of the state, or those who cannot attend meetings due to staffing, etc. A suggestion was to try satellite meetings - or just casual meetups - in extreme northern and southern parts of the state, modeled after an idea that came out of the YA section. This way, we could let them know about D&O activities and get feedback. 


We have contacted James Keehbler regarding using Adobe Connect accessibility for future meetings. We will be looking to use Google Docs for working on the strategic plan and goals. 
Misun offered to build out space on LIbraryLinkNJ’s website to host a resource exchange. 


Old Business
Going forward, we will submit NJLA conference proposals through one person. 
The ‘Mentally Ill’ conference proposal was not included in the schedule, as it appears it was not submitted. It was suggested as a possible topic for a forum or some other separate event for D&O. 
A resource table at the conference was requested, we are waiting to hear back. We will use the table to provide information about section, as well as resources from organizations and handouts. Promotional materials with links to the web resource we will building with LibraryLinkNJ should be included. 
We will attempt to hold the 4/24 meeting both in-person and online. We have an offer to have it at Piscataway.
The section’s current “provisional” status is because we haven’t had an official vote to the membership of the three combined groups that make up D&O. Eventually, this will have to happen. We have until 2015. 


The next meeting is scheduled for 4/1 at 10 a.m., place TBD.


Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
Submitted by Jill D’Amico, March 5, 2014
